St Chad's Church Ladybarn, Diocese of Manchester
Minutes of the meeting of the Parochial Church Council held on 1 October 2013.
Present: 
John Milner (Chair), Leslie Bell, Judy Fletcher (Churchwarden), Leslie Fletcher (Secretary), Margaret Harrop, Jean Matthews, Peter Matthews, Robert Nicholls (Deanery Synod Representative), Jean Nixon (Deanery Synod Representative), Trena Radcliffe, Diane Wynn (Churchwarden).  
1. Opening prayers were led by John Milner.

2. Apologies for absence There were no apologies for absence
3. Minutes of meeting on 3 September 2013 With one minor correction, the minutes of this meeting were accepted as correct record.
4. Matters arising from the minutes not mentioned below 
1. (From Item 4 of the minutes of 3 September) John Milner reported that Kevin Dunn was happy with the proposed arrangements for a congregational discussion of the nave altar during the Parish Eucharist on 20 October.
5. Wardens' Report The Churchwardens reported that in recent days they had met the Area Dean and their opposite numbers at St Nicholas Burnage to discuss St Chad's draft contribution to the Deanery Pastoral Plan – that is, Item 6 of the present agenda.  They reported that all parties were pleased that this evening's discussion was to take place and welcomed the general approach, indeed were relieved to see progress being made.  They also confirmed that St Nicholas's draft contribution to the Deanery Pastoral Plan was entirely compatible with the draft about to be discussed here.  The Churchwardens from St Nicholas regard St Chad's as comparatively well resourced in terms of available priests and readers.
6. Submission to the Deanery Pastoral Committee The Chair opened the discussion by emphasising the importance of making a considered contribution to the Deanery Pastoral Plan of engaging with the planning process.  The most important implication of the plan being drawn up at present is that once either of the stipendiary ministers at St Nicholas or St Chad leaves there post the two parishes will be required to share one stipendiary minister.  He told the meeting that Elizabeth had seen and approved the draft submission provided that the start of the formal process it envisaged was delayed until Easter 2014, plus two changes of detail. It was noted that the Revd Rachel Mann is also aware, and generally supportive of, the St Chad's draft submission.

In a lengthy and thoughtful discussion the following points were made:

· Once a draft submission is agreed by the PCC it should be publicised – this was returned to later in the discussion;

· The meeting of the Deanery Pastoral Committee on 15 October is key so is important that a decision is made this evening if possible;

· It is very much in the parish's interest that the PCC grasps this opportunity to contribute to the planning process, to help create as positive and forward-looking mission and ministry environment in the parish as possible;

· The Deanery Pastoral Plan has to take account, not only of tightening finances, but also a shortage of clergy;

· The relationship with Holy Innocents, which has been valuable in the past, will continue.  However, we have to recognise that the Diocese is firmly of the view that ministerial deployment is a deanery matter and also that shared ministry between St Chad's and St Nicholas's is a key part of the strategy for the Withington Deanery.  The appointment of the Revd Hayley Matthews as the freehold incumbent of Holy Innocents with a brief to look toward the universities and the city centre confirms this Diocesan strategy.

· The Chair emphasised that, if and when our submission is agreed and incorporated into the Deanery Pastoral Plan, it will the responsibility of the PCCs and people of the two churches to determine how the plan will operate – the point of his second paper is to initiate and embed the necessary planning to ensure this happens.  The two papers are, in essence, a single proposal; separating the formal submission to the Deanery Pastoral Committee is only for convenience.
It was proposed by John Milner and seconded by Trena Radcliffe that both the papers be accepted.  This was passed unanimously.
It was agreed that copies of the draft submission, with explanatory notes, would be made available to the congregation on Sunday 20 October.  The Churchwardens expected the Area Dean to refer to it in his sermon on 27 October.  It was agreed that Judy Fletcher would attend the meeting on 15 October in place of Jean Nixon.
In view of the importance of this Item the supporting papers are included in the Minute Book.
7. Finance There was a brief discussion of the Treasurer's report.  Gift Aid returns will be set off against the Parish Share in December.  The reduction in next year's parish share was noted.  Thanks were offered to Muriel Hargreaves for the work she had done to reduce the recurrent costs of utilities and fire precautions.
8. Fund raising There was general agreement that a “Christmas event” was a good idea, both to raise funds and, importantly, to maintain links with the parish generally, beyond the ranks of regular attenders.  Peter Matthews agreed to organise such an event, possibly another “massive tombola” as in recent years, to take place between 1pm and 3pm on Saturday 7 December.  Publicising this and Peter's role would start immediately via the weekly notice sheet. 
9. Reports from subcommittees  There were no reports from subcommittees.
10. Report from Deanery Synod Representatives There was no report from Deanery Synod as the representatives had been unable to attend the most recent meeting.
11. Heritage Open Days There was a brief and positive discussion of the report.  The event had had a generally prayerful feel, with the prayer tree being particularly well used by visitors.  Some visitors had hoped to inspect the registers but these had not been available.  This will be discussed with Elizabeth at the planned post-sabbatical meeting with the Readers and Churchwardens on Monday 2 December. 
12. Date and time of the Carol Service  It was agreed without formality that the Carol Service would take place at 3pm on Sunday 22 December.  This will have a traditional style with an extended choir, mince pies, &c.  A date for carol singing around “the courts” will be decided at the next PCC meeting.  John Milner reported his conversations with the few regular attendees of the 8am Holy Communion service and, while they were disappointed by the prospect, they recognised the strength of the arguments that it be discontinued.  It was proposed by John Milner and seconded by Diane Wynn that the 8am Holy Communion service be discontinued.  This was agreed unanimously.
13. Any other business  The PCC agreed to ask Muriel Hargreaves to apply for a grant to support John Davies to complete and publish his research on the list  in the Memorial Chapel of names of those killed in the two world wars.  

14. Date of next meeting: Tuesday 5 November 2013; items for the agenda to the Secretary by Sunday 27 October.
15. Closing prayers There being no further business, the meeting closed with prayers led by John at 9.30pm.
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